CLOUD COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

July 29, 2008

Present:   Marsha Doyenne, Daniel Gerber, James Huff, Charles Lowers and Faith Nyswonger; President Richard Underbakke and Marilyn Martin, Clerk.   Absent:  Quentin Smith.

Others Present:   Brad Lowell, Blade-Empire and Toby Nosker, KNCK; Attorney David Swenson; Amy Gerber and Joan Underbakke; Matt Bechard, Janet Eubanks, Joel Figgs, Kim Krull, Bob Maxson, Carleen Nordell  and Chris Wilson, staff. 

Chairman Daniel Gerber called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in Room 257 of the Student Center.

Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to adopt the revised agenda as presented; motion passed.

Guests’ Comments:   Carleen Nordell thanked the College for its support of the Cloud County Junior Miss Program.   

Recognitions:   Dr. Underbakke introduced Courtney Ukens, Director of Institutional Advancement and the Cloud County Community College Foundation.   

President’s Report:   The Kansas Board of Regents has requested that CEO’s of universities and colleges create a plan on how a 2% rescission would affect them and how they would handle it.  They are also expecting us to create a plan for a 5% rescission in the following year.  The Legislature made some changes to the Kansas Open Meetings Act, and the Kansas Association of School Boards is presenting a webinar on these changes.  There was a broken pipe in Building 10 with clean water on the lower level.  ServiceMaster cleaned it up and it is ready for students.  A new event Thunder Daze will be held October 17-19.

Meeting Reports:   Faith Nyswonger attended a meeting of the KACCT executive director search committee.  They have decided to use Dr. Jeff Hockaday from North Carolina to conduct the search.  This service will cost approximately $20,000 or about $1,000 per community college.  The decision to go with a consultant was based on the diverse opinions within the membership of KACCT. 

Geary County Campus Report:   An anonymous donation of $200 was received to establish the Crystal Bishop Memorial Scholarship.  Ms. Bishop was killed during the tornado at Chapman on June 11.  The Sundown Salute was a great success with fans promoting Cloud County Community College given out. 

James Huff moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the minutes of June 24, 2008 and July 15, 2008; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and James Huff seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report of June 30, 2008 with a balance of $4,075,190.69; motion passed.

Bob Maxson presented an overview of the College as of June 30, 2008. 

Faith Nyswonger moved and Marsha Doyenne seconded to approve the transfer of $116,600 from the General Fund to the Board of Trustees Fund effective June 30, 2008 to cover the expenses associated with the buildout of the wind energy facility, provide exterior signage for the facility, equip the facility with projection systems and whiteboards and pay USD 333 for the College’s 1/3 portion of the track resurfacing; motion passed.

Charles Lowers moved and James Huff seconded to hold the public hearing on the 2008-2009 budget on Wednesday, August 13, 2008, at 7:00 p.m. in Room 257 of the Student Center; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve publishing the Notice of Public Hearing; motion passed.

Two separate lists of purchases and payment of claims were presented to the Board for approval.  List (A) requested approval of expenditures or transfer of college funds for $5,000 or more.

Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to approve the (A) List; motion passed.

List (B) contained those checks/claims that had approval and/or met the requirements of state law.  Charles Lowers moved and James Huff seconded to approve the (B) List; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and Charles Lowers seconded to table the purchase of the college car for the President; motion passed.

Charles Lowers moved and James Huff seconded to accept the bid submitted by Square One Flooring for carpet at the Geary County Campus for $20,427 and authorize payment; motion passed.

James Huff moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the low quote from Mid-States Fitness Equipment for $51,225 for 3 treadmills, 4 elliptical machines, 2 recumbent bikes and 2 upright bikes with trade-in and authorize payment; motion passed.

The Chairman called a break at 9:37 p.m.  The Board reconvened at 9:44 p.m.

Marsha Doyenne moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the Independent Contractor’s Agreement between the College and the Family Care Center for the supervision of Physician’s Assistant Lynette Swanson, Student Health Counselor, and authorize the Board Chairman to sign the contract; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and James Huff seconded to approve the full-time support staff, KPERS-covered, grant-funded position of Secretary of the Childcare Resource and Referral Agency and authorize the administration to fill the position; motion passed.

Faith Nyswonger moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the appointment of Nancy Zenger-Beneda to the position of Division Dean of Sciences and Business on a full-time, twelve-month, KPERS-covered administrative support contract effective August 1, 2008 at the twelve-month prorated salary of $55,000 plus fringe benefits and authorize the administration to fill the position of Instructor in Speech and English which will be vacated by Ms. Zenger-Beneda; motion passed.

Charles Lowers moved and Marsha Doyenne seconded to renew the contracts for TRiO administrative personnel Jana Buehler and Scott Velasquez for the 2008-2009 year; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and Charles Lowers seconded to accept the resignation of Carol Francis as TRiO Student Support Services Coordinator at the Geary County Campus effective August 31, 2008 and authorize the administration to fill the position vacancy; motion passed.

Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to accept the resignation of Judith Whitley as the Director of TRiO Student Support Services effective August 31, 2008 and authorize the administration to fill the position vacancy; motion passed.

Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to approve the appointment of Dr. Neal McGregor to the position of Title III Curriculum Specialist – Administration of Justice on a full-time, KPERS-covered professional services contract effective no later than August 20, 2008 through September 30, 2009 at the twelve-month prorated salary of $40,000 plus fringe benefits; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and James Huff seconded to recess into executive session at 10:07 p.m. in Room 251 to discuss non-elected personnel and return to regular session at 10:22 p.m. in Room 257 with the five Board members, Dr. Underbakke, Kim Krull, Bob Maxson, Chris Wilson and David Swenson present in the executive session; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and Charles Lowers seconded to increase the base salary for Information Technology personnel to $29,000 and increase the following individual salaries:  Nick Elniff - $30,840, Joel Knarr - $29,000; Thomas Roberts - $31,478 and Tyler Zachary - $30,840; motion passed.

Bob Maxson reported the Hillside Apartments open house is July 30, the LaBarge Honors House open house is August 14, the CE remodel walk through is July 30 and open house August 14, the Student Union remodel is done and now occupied, the wind program facility is done, the Fitness Center is almost done, the library door and windows will be done by the time classes start and the main floor rest room remodel will be done by the time classes start except for the T-Bird logo.

Policy F8 – Vehicles and Transportation was presented for first reading.  Consensus of the Board was to not include “or public reported observations” as part of the policy and to add “local” before “state” in the first line under Traffic Laws.

Information Items:   Courtney Ukens presented information on T-Bird Daze in October and the Cloud County Community College Foundation Fall campaign.  The goal is $24,000.  KASB is presenting a webinar on the Kansas Open Meetings Act August 4, 11 and 18.  Marsha Doyenne, Daniel Gerber and Faith Nyswonger indicated they would like subscriptions to the Chronicle of Higher Education.  Charles Lowers suggested we set the governor on the bus at 65 mph.

There was no further executive session.

The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 11:08 p.m.

_____________________________ 

Marilyn A. Martin, Clerk
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